COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY 26th JUNE 2006

MOTION No. 4
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY IN BALROTHERY ESTATE

MOTION: Councillor E. Moloney

“That this Committee supports the initiation of the process to extinguish the right of way at the following locations within Balrothery Estate, Tallaght:

Laneway at 283

Laneway at 132/153

Opening at 153/154

REPORT:

The procedure for the extinguishment of public rights of way is a reserved function of the Elected Members of the Council in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.

Roads Department do not currently have an application to extinguish the right of way at 283 Balrothery Estate, however, Housing Maintenance have indicated that they are in the process of preparing an application for submission to Roads in order to initiate the procedure.

With regard to the laneway at 132/153 Balrothery Estate, Roads Department do not have an application for extinguishment for this location and Housing Maintenance have also confirmed that they have not received an application for closure in this regard.

Contact was made with Housing Maintenance by residents regarding the proposed closure at 153/154 Balrothery Estate.  As the houses are backing onto Tymon Park a number of options are currently being considered with a view to closure.

